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agreement with Los Angeles Department
of Water & Power. APS requests an
effective date of June 15, 2004.
Arizona Public Service Company
states that copies of this filing were
supplied to Los Angeles Department of
Water & Power and the Arizona
Corporation Commission.
Comment Date: 5 p.m. eastern time on
August 18, 2004.
11. Arizona Public Service Company
[Docket No. ER04–1051–000]

Take notice that on July 28, 2004,
Arizona Public Service Company, (APS)
tendered for filing a Notice of
Cancellation of Arizona Public Service
Company’s Rate Schedule 92, a service
agreement with Tucson Electric Power
Company. APS requests an effective
date of June 15, 2004.
Arizona Public Service Company
states that copies of this filing were
supplied to Tucson Electric Power
Company and the Arizona Corporation
Commission.
Comment Date: 5 p.m. eastern time on
August 18, 2004.
12. Arizona Public Service Company
[Docket No. ER04–1052–000]

Take notice that on July 28, 2004,
Arizona Public Service Company, (APS)
tendered for filing a Notice of
Cancellation of Arizona Public Service
Company’s Rate Schedule 102, a service
agreement with Public Service Company
of New Mexico. APS requests an
effective date of June 15, 2004.
Arizona Public Service Company
states that copies of this filing were
supplied to Public Service Company of
New Mexico, the New Mexico
Regulation Commission and the Arizona
Corporation Commission.
Comment Date: 5 p.m. eastern time on
August 18, 2004.
13. Arizona Public Service Company
[Docket No. ER04–1053–000]

Take notice that on July 28, 2004,
Arizona Public Service Company, (APS)
tendered for filing a Notice of
Cancellation of Arizona Public Service
Company’s Rate Schedule 110, a service
agreement with El Paso Electric
Company. APS requests an effective
date of June 15, 2004.
Arizona Public Service Company
states that copies of this filing were
supplied to El Paso Electric Company,
the Public Utility Commission of Texas
and the Arizona Corporation
Commission.
Comment Date: 5 p.m. eastern time on
August 18, 2004.
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14. Arizona Public Service Company
[Docket No. ER04–1054–000]

Take notice that on July 28, 2004,
Arizona Public Service Company, (APS)
tendered for filing a Notice of
Cancellation of Arizona Public Service
Company’s Rate Schedule 115, a service
agreement with the City of Farmington.
APS requests an effective date of June
15, 2004.
Arizona Public Service Company
states that copies of this filing were
supplied to the City of Farmington and
the Arizona Corporation Commission.
Comment Date: 5 p.m. eastern time on
August 18, 2004.
15. Riverside Energy Center, LLC
[Docket No. ER04–1055–000]

Take notice that on July 28, 2004,
Riverside Energy Center, LLC
(Riverside) tendered for filing Riverside
Energy Center, LLC Rate Schedule No.
2 for reactive power services to the
Midwest Independent System Operator
as transmission provider over facilities
owed by American Transmission
Company LLC. Riverside requests an
effective date of October 1, 2004.
Riverside states that copies of the
filing were served upon the American
Transmission Company, Midwest
Independent System Operator and
Public Service Commission of
Wisconsin.
Comment Date: 5 p.m. eastern time on
August 18, 2004.
16. LUZ Solar Partners Ltd., III
[Docket No. QF86–734–007]

Take notice that on July 14, 2004,
LUZ Solar Partners Ltd., III, (LUZ Solar)
filed with the Commission an
Application for Recertification of a
facility as a qualifying small power
facility pursuant to section 292.207(b) of
the Commission’s regulations.
LUZ Solar states that it is an eligible
solar facility within the meaning of 16
U.S.C. 796(17)(E) with a maximum net
electric power output of approximately
37 MW in the solar made using a rolling
one-hour period. LUZ Solar further
states that it is located near Kramer
Junction, California and the electric
output is sold to Southern California
Edison Company. LUZ Solar states that
this application is to update data to
reflect changes in ownership of its
facility.
Comment Date: 5 p.m. eastern time on
August 16, 2004.
Standard Paragraph
Any person desiring to intervene or to
protest this filing must file in
accordance with Rules 211 and 214 of
the Commission’s Rules of Practice and
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Procedure (18 CFR 385.211 and
385.214). Protests will be considered by
the Commission in determining the
appropriate action to be taken, but will
not serve to make protestants parties to
the proceeding. Any person wishing to
become a party must file a notice of
intervention or motion to intervene, as
appropriate. Such notices, motions, or
protests must be filed on or before the
comment date. Anyone filing a motion
to intervene or protest must serve a copy
of that document on the Applicant. On
or before the comment date, it is not
necessary to serve motions to intervene
or protests on persons other than the
Applicant.
The Commission encourages
electronic submission of protests and
interventions in lieu of paper using the
‘‘eFiling’’ link at http://www.ferc.gov.
Persons unable to file electronically
should submit an original and 14 copies
of the protest or intervention to the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission,
888 First Street, NE., Washington, DC
20426.
This filing is accessible on-line at
http://www.ferc.gov, using the
‘‘eLibrary’’ link and is available for
review in the Commission’s Public
Reference Room in Washington, DC.
There is an ‘‘eSubscription’’ link on the
Web site that enables subscribers to
receive e-mail notification when a
document is added to a subscribed
docket(s). For assistance with any FERC
Online service, please e-mail
FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, or call
(866) 208–3676 (toll free). For TTY, call
(202) 502–8659.
Magalie R. Salas,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. E4–1738 Filed 8–9–04; 8:45 am]
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Agency Information Collection
Activities: Proposed Collection;
Comment Request; Application for
Reimbursement to Local Governments
for Emergency Response to Hazardous
Substance Releases Under CERCLA
Section 123, EPA ICR Number 1425.05,
OMB Control Number 2050–0077
Environmental Protection
Agency.
ACTION: Notice.
AGENCY:

SUMMARY: In compliance with the
Paperwork Reduction Act (44 U.S.C.
3501 et seq.), this document announces
that EPA is planning to submit a
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continuing Information Collection
Request (ICR) to the Office of
Management and Budget (OMB). This is
a request to renew an existing approved
collection. This ICR is scheduled to
expire on August 31, 2004. Before
submitting the ICR to OMB for review
and approval, EPA is soliciting
comments on specific aspects of the
proposed information collection as
described below.
DATES: Comments must be submitted on
or before October 12, 2004.
ADDRESSES: Submit your comments,
referencing docket ID number SFUND–
2004–0010, to EPA online using
EDOCKET (our preferred method), by
email to, superfund.docket@epa.gov or
by mail to: EPA Docket Center,
Environmental Protection Agency,
Office of Emergency Prevention,
Preparedness and Response (OEPPR),
mail code 5204G, 1200 Pennsylvania
Ave., NW., Washington, DC 20460.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Lisa
Boynton, Office of Emergency
Prevention, Preparedness and Response,
Environmental Protection Agency, 1200
Pennsylvania Ave., NW., Washington,
DC 20460; telephone number: (703)
603–9052; fax number: (703) 603–9104;
email address: Boynton.Lisa@epa.gov.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: EPA has
established a public docket for this ICR
under Docket ID number SFUND–2004–
0010, which is available for public
viewing at the Office of Emergency
Prevention, Preparedness, and Response
Docket in the EPA Docket Center (EPA/
DC), EPA West, Room B102, 1301
Constitution Ave., NW., Washington,
DC. The EPA Docket Center Public
Reading Room is open from 8:30 a.m. to
4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday,
excluding legal holidays. The telephone
number for the Reading Room is (202)
566–1744, and the telephone number for
the Office of Emergency Prevention,
Preparedness, and Response Docket is
(202) 566–0276. An electronic version of
the public docket is available through
EPA Dockets (EDOCKET) at http://
www.epa.gov/edocket. Use EDOCKET to
obtain a copy of the draft collection of
information, submit or view public
comments, access the index listing of
the contents of the public docket, and to
access those documents in the public
docket that are available electronically.
Once in the system, select ‘‘search,’’
then key in the docket ID number
identified above.
Any comments related to this ICR
should be submitted to EPA within 60
days of this notice. EPA’s policy is that
public comments, whether submitted
electronically or in paper, will be made
available for public viewing in
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EDOCKET as EPA receives them and
without change, unless the comment
contains copyrighted material, CBI, or
other information whose public
disclosure is restricted by statute. When
EPA identifies a comment containing
copyrighted material, EPA will provide
a reference to that material in the
version of the comment that is placed in
EDOCKET. The entire printed comment,
including the copyrighted material, will
be available in the public docket.
Although identified as an item in the
official docket, information claimed as
CBI, or whose disclosure is otherwise
restricted by statute, is not included in
the official public docket, and will not
be available for public viewing in
EDOCKET. For further information
about the electronic docket, see EPA’s
Federal Register notice describing the
electronic docket at 67 FR 38102 (May
31, 2002), or go to http://www.epa.gov./
edocket.
Affected entities: Entities potentially
affected by this action are Local
Governments that apply for
reimbursement under this program.
Title: Application for Reimbursement
to Local Governments for Emergency
Response to Hazardous Substance
Releases Under CERCLA section 123.
Abstract: The Agency requires
applicants for reimbursement under this
program authorized under Section 123
of CERCLA to submit an application
that demonstrates consistency with
program eligibility requirements. This is
necessary to ensure proper use of the
Superfund. EPA reviews the
information to ensure compliance with
all statutory and program requirements.
The applicants are local governments
who have incurred expenses, above and
beyond their budgets, for hazardous
substance response. Submission of this
information is voluntary and to the
applicant’s benefit. An agency may not
conduct or sponsor, and a person is not
required to respond to, a collection of
information unless it displays a
currently valid OMB control number.
The OMB control numbers for EPA’s
regulations in 40 CFR are listed in 40
CFR part 9.
The EPA would like to solicit
comments to:
(i) evaluate whether the proposed
collection of information is necessary
for the proper performance of the
functions of the Agency, including
whether the information will have
practical utility;
(ii) evaluate the accuracy of the
Agency’s estimate of the burden of the
proposed collection of information,
including the validity of the
methodology and assumptions used;
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(iii) enhance the quality, utility, and
clarity of the information to be
collected; and
(iv) minimize the burden of the
collection of information on those who
are to respond, including through the
use of appropriate automated electronic,
mechanical, or other technological
collection techniques or other forms of
information technology, e.g., permitting
electronic submission of responses.
Burden Statement: In the previously
approved ICR, the estimated number of
respondents was 200, and the annual
reporting and recordkeeping burden for
this collection is estimated to average 9
hours per response. The estimated total
annual burden is approximately 1,800
hours, and there are no capital/startup
or operations and maintenance costs
associated with this ICR. Burden means
the total time, effort, or financial
resources expended by persons to
generate, maintain, retain, or disclose or
provide information to or for a Federal
agency. This includes the time needed
to review instructions; develop, acquire,
install, and utilize technology and
systems for the purposes of collecting,
validating, and verifying information,
processing and maintaining
information, and disclosing and
providing information; adjust the
existing ways to comply with any
previously applicable instructions and
requirements; train personnel to be able
to respond to a collection of
information; search data sources;
complete and review the collection of
information; and transmit or otherwise
disclose the information.
Dated: July 16, 2004.
Dana S. Tulis,
Acting Director, Office of Emergency
Prevention, Preparedness and Response.
[FR Doc. 04–17791 Filed 8–9–04; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–P

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
AGENCY
[FRL–7799–7]

Lead and Copper Rule: Expert Panel
Workshop on Public Education and
Risk Communication
Environmental Protection
Agency.
ACTION: Notice.
AGENCY:

SUMMARY: The Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA) is convening an expert
panel workshop to discuss issues
associated with the Lead and Copper
Rule (LCR). The workshop will discuss
the public education requirements
under the LCR and how to effectively

E:\FR\FM\10AUN1.SGM

10AUN1

